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Performance Management
Work has continued to incorporate Performance Management in the every day running of the authority.  A recent Performance Conference was held at Tullie House for the Heads of Service and Directors.  This conference covered:

· Preparation for 206/07 including
· Key PIs and target setting
· Best Value PIs – ownership and target setting
· End year collection; deadlines and quality assurance 
· Use of resources
· Using socio-economic data and other intelligence to inform service planning and delivery
· Setting Service standards
Following the conference, all Heads of Service provided appropriate service standards.  It is proposed to have a number of corporate standards that will replace some of the many detailed standards that were published in last year’s performance plan, some of which have proved difficult to report on.

It is recognised that corporate standards must still reflect the authority’s key service areas.

The End of Year performance and target information has been requested from all PI users with a deadline of 21st April.  

Internal Audit have been advised of the 14 PIs that require internal inspection.

The draft Performance Plan 2006/07 text is currently being reported to committees.  Amendments and performance information will be reported in May/June, with the plan being published by 30 June after approval of full council.

Freedom of Information Act

In the first 3 months of 2006, we have received 42 requests, compared to 36 received in the same period last year.  In 2005/06 we received 154 requests – all of which were dealt with in the time period of 20 working days.

Risk Management

The second quarterly update has been carried out and reported to Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  This was warmly received and is available to Members through the Member Support Officers.  It has been posted on Public Folders and will be placed on the Council’s web-site.

A timetable has been established for the remainder of the year.  The progress made on Risk Management has also been conveyed to District Audit, whose comments will be fully addressed in the Implementation Plan currently being drafted.

An Annual Report on Risk Management is currently being prepared and will be presented to full Council in the near future.

Miscellaneous

Other activities of the Policy & Performance team include:-

· Production of the Carlisle Performance and Council Tax Summary 2005/06, which was distributed to every household in Carlisle

· Development of a countywide document which includes details of interpreters and translation service, on behalf of the Cumbria Race and Diversity Partnership

· Assisting Carlisle Renaissance with the production of a questionnaire for schools

· Analysis of the results of the Carlisle Focus readers’ survey

· Developing the employee opinion survey improvement plan

· Updating the consultation policy

· Beginning preparation for the next citizens panel questionnaire.

Finance

Since taking over the responsibility for the Finance portfolio, I have been working with the Finance team in monitoring the implementation of the Action Plan, following consideration of the District Audit letter.  
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